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Newsletter Friday 1St July

Dear parents and carers,

Today you have received your child’s school report for the academic year 2021-22. I hope that you
enjoy reading about their achievements this year. You will already be aware of areas for development
from attending parent/teacher meetings throughout the year. Please fill in the comment slip that
accompanies the report and return it to your class teacher before the end of term. If you feel that you
need to discuss the report further, please contact your class teacher for an appointment time. On
Monday 18th July, children will have the opportunity to meet with their new class teacher
from 10.00-10.45am. The classes for 2022-23 are:

Current Class New Class Class Teacher
Ash Elm Ms Naughton
Elm Sycamore Mr Santos
Sycamore Chestnut Ms Fernandes
Chestnut Oak Ms Vadhia

Our TA team will continue to work with pupils across classes and Ms Milner will cover teacher release in
various year groups. Ms Caesar will continue to offer pastoral support as our Family Support Worker.
Ms Badchcam will continue supporting our EAL pupils. Sadly, Mr Francis will be leaving us but he’s not
going too far away as he’s taken a promotion at another school in the Trust. I'm sure he will pop in
and say hello from time to time. We thank him for all his hard work. Congratulations to Ms Naughton
who has been promoted to the Year 3 Year Group Lead, she takes on this role while remaining at
Brigstock. I wish you all a lovely holiday and hope that we will be returning normally in September.
Thank you for your continued support, stay safe and please encourage your child to learn their times
tables and to read, read, read over the summer break. Here’s a link to the Croydon libraries summer
reading challenge: https://www.croydon.gov.uk/libraries-leisure-and-culture/libraries/summer-reading-
challenge-2022

Key term dates:

Thursday 21st July - last day of year

Monday 5th September - children return to school
Friday 21st October - half term

Thursday 3rd November- children return to school
Friday 16th December - Christmas break
Wednesday 4th January - children return to school
Friday 10th February - half term

Monday 20th February - children return to school
Friday 31st March - Easter break

Monday 17th April - children return to school
Friday 26th May - half term

Miss Hall
Head of Site
Whitehorse Manor schools-Brigstock

Check out all these local holiday offers on the Pegasus website:
https://www.pedasusacademytrust.org/news/summer-holiday-activities

And offers from Croydon for pupils in receipt of FSM here:
https://www.croydon.gov.uk/children-young-people-and-families/holiday-activities-and-food-haf
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Please keep this calendar on your Fridge.

We ask that you do not book holidays during term time. There is a statutory requirement
for children to attend school. Please be aware that the Educational Welfare Officer has
fined a number of families this year who have taken unauthorised holiday during term time.







